

FORREST P&C Meeting
Meeting:	Term 3 
Date/Time:	Tuesday 15 September 2020 - 7.30pm 
Location:	Via Zoom

1.   Welcome & apologies 	Chair 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Attendees – Jarrod Fitzgerald (President), Perdi Mitchell (Vice-President), Sky May (Public Officer), Fiona Glaskin (Secretary), Ali Sewter (FOOSHC Executive Director), Sonya McColl (Parent Rep), Richard Scott, Aaron Glaskin, Jo Hall, Alex Wentson, Rebecca Kirkwood, PaoYi Tan, Zoe Pleasants, Nick Parmenter, Dee, James Howarth, Pam, David Eng, Angela Woo, Joann Cook, Emily Regueiro-McKelvie
Apologies – Chris Pilgrim (who also passed on apologies from the school’s leadership team), Tui Davidson, Jamie Haynes

Parents indicated they are happy the meeting is now on Zoom as they can attend. 
Given apologies from the school, the P&C and school have agreed that any questions for the school will be recorded and sent to the school for response with answers to be circulated following the meeting. ACTION: any questions arising from the meeting to be sent to the school for response. 
Follow up: questions were sent to the school on Wednesday 10 September with a request for response by COB Wednesday 23rd September. The P&C received a letter from the school on 23 September requesting more time. The Principal provided the answers (attached) on 22 October.  
2.   Discussion items	                                                                                 
a. Community engagement
· Working with Nicole Richardson to discuss options. Covid has stopped our usual events – welcome BBQ, movie night, games night etc. Planning a covid-friendly activity in Term 4 – scavenger hunt. School is proposing a time capsule opening. Planning for next year underway – tea-towel per class, bulb drive. Asking P&C to contribute towards prizes - $200-$250 AGREED. 
· Jarrod spoke to Nicole Richardson about memorabilia book – looking for a contribution. Total cost is $4000k. Required contribution may depend on number of books ordered and final contribution. Up to one quarter of the cost agreed.   
· P&C has purchased vouchers from 5 local businesses – one $20 voucher for each family. A note will be sent to everyone to collect their voucher. 
· Year 6 – how is year 6 being celebrated given covid? Parent asked how the school was celebrating year 6 and what the P&C can do to support. A meeting is being held next week to discuss – Jo Hall to attend. Usually an exhibition, and an assembly is held as well as a dinner and dance. School usually does an event for the year – bowling etc. 
· ACTION: question for the school 
· Can the school advise what plans the school has to celebrate the Year 6 students? 
· Follow up: Update was included in the Term 3 Week 10 newsletter. 
b. P&C meetings – timing and agendas. Meeting time options were discussed - 7.30pm was agreed as the most suitable time given work, family dinner etc. Zoom option also preferred. Attendees agreed to a revised agenda with a focus on community engagement and topical discussion items.   
c. LSU & loose parts updates
· Jarrod provided a history for the new parents attending. Jarrod has spoken to Stuart Hunter from the Ed Dept. Waiting for final plans for moving the LSU fence - P&C may have to contribute 50% approx. $14k. Jarrod will chase Stuart or else contact Andrew Parkinson.  
· Parents expressed disappointment at the school’s reluctance to attend the P&C meeting to discuss the finding of asbestos on the school grounds. The communication from the school – to both the general school community and the families of the children directly involved – was deemed to be poor. Families reported no contact from the school directly asking after the welfare of their children and disappointment was expressed that the school’s leadership team had not offered to meet with the parents and did not send a school representative to the P&C meeting to discuss the issue. Jarrod to discuss options with the P&C Council about seeking information on how to get feedback from department on complaints being raised. 
· Parents raised concerns about the lack of general engagement with the parents and poor communication. Parents are feeling disenfranchised and not part of the school community. The emails about school email accounts being hacked, social media sharing etc is very slow and poorly managed. Grants are available for P&C and school engagement – a P&C rep raised it with the school and they indicated they preferred a focus on helping parents with parenting skills rather than relationships between the school and parents.  
· ACTION: questions for the school – 
· Can the school provide an update on their communication plan if asbestos or other hazardous materials are found on the school again?
· Can the school advise what meetings and communication is planned as follow up with the three families involved in the asbestos find? 
· Following discovery of lead paint at several Canberra schools, parents asked the school to provide information on what inspections were being undertaken at Forrest to assess the possibility of lead paint at the school and the communication and remediation plans in place. 
· FOOSHC sun safe policy
· Sun Safe Policy – focussing on children being empowered to understand sun safety and learning make their own decisions. Moved by Sky, Seconded by Sonya.  

3.   Standing items 
a. Minutes of the last meeting 
Moved by Sky. Seconded by Perdi	
b. Action list review	Secretary
d. Principal’s/School’s Leadership team report	Chris Pilgrim
· It was noted that the school review and the IB evaluation occurring in October both involve executive teachers who jointly teach a Year 4 class. 
· ACTION: question for the school -  
· What plans are in place to ensure consistency of teaching for this class while their teachers are involved in the reviews? 
· It was also noted that this class has seen several relief teachers utilised this year while the classroom teachers are doing executive work. It has been disruptive for the students during the year. 
d. Deakin Preschool liaison report
· Have bought some new equipment for the pre-school – bikes, swings, climbing frame. $1000 left for next year. 	
e. Parent Rep Liaison 
· World Teacher Day – late October. In the past the P&C have organised lunch but covid makes that difficult. Could consider a lunch voucher. AGREED $20 voucher per teacher or bring in a woodfired pizza oven. Max spend $1200. 	
g. Board report
· The P&C notes the comment in the report – ‘The board is comfortable with where the finances are at the moment and it is outside the scope of the P&C to worry about. Thank you for the $10,000 which was used to mitigate costs of Water and Sewerage after the leaked pipe episode’ and in future will leave it to the board to cover any additional school budget overspend. 
· ACTION: Question for the Board – 
· Given the school will not receive rent from FOOSHC for an additional 6 months, is the Board still comfortable with the financial situation. 	
h. P&C Council report
· No report

4.    Any other business	Chair
· Questions were raised regarding homework and its purpose. Examples were raised where children had completed homework but no correction of spelling or grammar was provided, and no feedback was provided. Children are taking the time to complete their homework but with no written feedback being given it often seems like a pointless exercise. Concerns were also raised about Year 6 not being given homework and therefore not setting good habits for high school. 
· ACTION: questions for the school – 
· Can the school clarify the expectations around homework and ensure teachers are providing written feedback in Google Docs for children who make the effort to complete it? 
· Can the school provide feedback on what they are doing to prepare year 6 students for high school and the additional expectations that will be placed on them?
· A parent relayed a conversation they had had with some Year 5 children. 
· ACTION: Question for the school – 
· Why is it ok for the school to sell food (e.g. end of term celebration) but not children for market day?
· Driveway behind the senior hall continues to be problem in the morning for drop-off – it’s a safety hazard. 
· ACTION: Can the school remind parents not to drop children off there in the morning. Follow up: reminder was included in the Term 6 Week 10 newsletter.  
· Canteen – discussion was held regarding the change to the timing of lunch. The reintroduction of sandwiches and fruit was welcomed. While it was appreciated the later timing provides the canteen more time to prepare meals, some children were very hungry by 1pm. A parent asked why children are not allowed to take their lunchboxes outside as many children complain they are hungry because they do not have enough time to eat in the classroom but they are told they cannot take their lunch outside. 
· ACTION: question for the school – 
· Can the school provide information on why food cannot be taken outside and consider allowing children to eat outside during lunch and recess as this would allow children to eat at their own pace and ensure they have enough time to eat and so are not hungry.   
· School satisfaction survey 
· ACTION: question for the school – 
· When will a summary be released to families?
· Mathletics – it was noted this has been discontinued and was raised especially in the event of home-schooling.  
· ACTION: question for the school – 
· Given Mathletics has been taken away – what is the replacement programme? 
· Year 6 classes – parents raised the challenges in the year 6 classrooms given there are now fewer teachers and children who were receiving additional assistance are no longer receiving it. There has also been no communication about Ms Tink-Evans and whether she is returning to school. Parents have been told she is unwell and inquired after her health. 
· ACTION: questions for the school – 
· Can the school please provide an update on Ms Tink-Evans. 
· Can the school provide an update on support being given to year 6 students? 
· Parents have had reports about announcements on a Friday regarding violence and the school being given a ‘rating’ each week. Parents would like to understand what the ‘rating’ is regarding and what this is communicating to the children. 
· ACTION: question for the school – 
· Can the school provide information about what the ‘rating’ is regarding and how this is being used in the school and what is being communicated to the children? 
· Parents noted they had made payments for camps and excursions in Term 1 but these had obviously been cancelled due to covid. Despite the cancellation, no refunds have been processed. 
· ACTION: question for the school – 
· When will parents be advised about refunds? 
· Follow up: information was provided in the Term 3 Week 10 newsletter. 
· ACNC reporting has been completed.   

Thanks & Conclusion	Chair 
Meeting closed 9.36pm. 


